
German Innovation Award for Climate and Environment 2022 goes to
Munich

Sustainable Development Needs Data

MUNICH, 17.5.2022 – The Germany-based startup Village Data Analytics
(VIDA), a data software company that is seeking to revolutionise
global development, announced on Monday (May 16th) it won the
prestigious German Innovation Award for Climate and Environment 2022.
The award comes on the heels of the Copernicus and Parsec awards for
earth observation, earlier this year.

“In order to successfully combat climate change, we not only have to
restructure the economies of the industrialized countries quickly and
profoundly. We must also give the other half of the world's
population, in developing countries, a future,“ said VIDA co-founder
Tobias Engelmeier.“ At the same time, however, emissions must be
capped, important ecosystems protected and resources such as water and
land used responsibly.“

At COP26, governments agreed that smart investments worth trillions in
green solutions for energy, mobility, buildings, industry and
agriculture over the next ten years are required in the developing
world. For this to succeed, data and data technologies are essential
to channel investments quickly, transparently and effectively, to
identify market opportunities, assess risks, accelerate processes,
create transparency and measure results and impact.

VIDA is a map-based software. It fuses different data sources - from
satellite imagery and public datasets to on-ground surveys or sensor
data - and applies analytical algorithms to them. Information is
displayed in an interactive map that allows users to plan, assess,
monitor and communicate about activities in villages and cities across
the developing world. VIDA helps investors, banks, companies, and
governments make more transparent, better and faster data-based
decisions that promote the UN sustainable development goals, such as
sustainable energy access, healthcare development or more resilient
and viable smallholder agriculture.



No Data, No Change

In many African countries there is little reliable information about
how many people live where and where the power grid is located. This
makes it almost impossible for a government to find the best strategy
for electrification (SDG7).

Another example of this lack of knowledge is that hundreds of
companies, such as Cargill, Nestlé or Carrefour, committed 10 years
ago that their products (from chocolate to leather seats) will no
longer contribute to deforestation by 2020. Yet not a single company
has achieved the goal. One of the main reasons is that companies
usually do not even know which cultivation areas the cocoa, palm oil
or cow leather for their products comes from.

“This may seem surprising to Europeans who often use Google Maps just
to find the way to the train station, but the fact is while we worry
about data overload and data rights, large parts of the world are
trapped in a pre-digital “data darkness”, explains Tobias Engelmeier.

The Technology is Here

Technological advances are making rapid change possible. Satellites
provide us with ever more precise images of the world at ever faster
rates. Even in remote areas, there are more and more sensors that
measure water flows or meter electricity. Our computers can process
large amounts of data faster and cheaper and artificial intelligence
helps us to recognize patterns to better control investments and
processes.

VIDA has set out to make these technologies usable for sustainable
development and thus contribute to achieving climate goals.

The VIDA software links various data sources such as satellite data,
sensor data, survey information or photos and makes them visible on a
digital map. Users can enter their own data, define projects and work
in the software. They are supported by AI algorithms.



VIDA, founded by Dr. Tobias Engelmeier, Nabin Raj Gaihre and Philippe
Raisin, was launched in February 2021. Since then, it has been used in
18 countries, from Pakistan to Nigeria to Colombia. More than 20,000
investment opportunities were processed and 1.5 billion in investments
channeled, much in electrification (grid expansion and mini-grids),
but also in schools, health systems or agricultural production. VIDA
users are companies, banks and governments.
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